
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: June 19, 2020 
 
TO: Dan Duchniak 
 
FROM: Kelly Zylstra 
 
RE: Approve Purchase of Cable for Spare Pumping Equipment at Well No. 8  
 
 
During the last emergency repair of Well No. 8, the cable that is needed to bring power from the surface 
to the submersible motor for the spare pumping equipment was used but not replaced.  
 
We would like to purchase this so that we have a full set of replacement items for Well No. 8 should they 
be needed. While this item is specifically not listed in the amendment to the stipulation order with the 
Department of Justice, the pumping equipment will not function without it, and therefore is something 
that we should be proactive and have on site. 
 
A price for the cable has been requested and should be available at the time of the meeting. 
 
The replacement of this item was included in the 2020 budget in account 3250-300.  
 
Recommended Motion: Move to approve the purchase of a new spare cable for the pumping equipment 
at Well No. 8 for a cost up to $18,000. 


	TO: Dan Duchniak

